

## Township of Woodbridge

John E. McCormac, Mayor

Office of the Mayor

"Ten Towns, One Community"

One Main Street Woodbridge, New Jersey 07095 Tel: (732) 602-6015 · Fax: (732) 602-6016 Email: wbmayor@twp.woodbridge.nj.us

September 28, 2023

Dear Donor,

Thank you very much for your generous contribution to the Tommy Kelly Fund that will assist Tommy and his family as they continue to navigate the many issues associated with his recovery. The response has been outstanding and Tommy's wife Annie and his children Jackie and Ryan asked me to relay their gratitude to everyone who knows and loves Tommy.

It appears as though the vast majority of the funding necessary to renovate Tommy's garage into a living room/bedroom with a lift into the house to access the restroom has been covered through Woodbridge Builders, Inc. and Michael V. Testa, Architect, LLC, including virtually all labor and supplies. They deserve our heartfelt gratitude.

I am happy to report that the funds we raised will be dedicated to Tommy's continuing care including all professional services and medical supplies that might not be covered by insurance, along with the significant out-of-pocket expenses the family has already incurred.

It goes without saying that the Woodbridge community always takes care of our own especially when it is someone who has dedicated nearly 40 years of their life working for this great Township and who is generally recognized as one of the best and brightest Building Code experts in the State of New Jersey.

We all need to keep Tommy in our thoughts and prayers and hope that one day he can return to the job he loves.

Best Regards,

Ihrebelower

John E. McCormac Mayor Woodbridge Township